September 12, 2011
Cook County Board of Education

The Cook County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, September 12, 2011 at 6:00 p.m. in the Cook Middle School BOE Meeting Room.  Board members Chad Sumner, Reba Durden, Susan Griffin, Tina Revels and Maysoe Wiley were present for this meeting.  Chairman Sumner presided and opened the meeting with prayer.
Superintendent Heard presented the agenda.  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mrs. Durden, the board members voted unanimously to approve the agenda.

APPEARANCES AND RECOGNITIONS:  Certificates for Board of Education training completion were presented to the board members by Mr. Heard.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Recommendation was made to approve the minutes from the previous meetings.  On a motion by Mrs. Durden, seconded by Mrs. Griffin, the board members voted unanimously to approve this recommendation.

COOK COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION  REQUIRED TRAINING HOURS:  Recommendation was made that the Cook County Board of Education will receive their required nine training hours through RESA/GSBA prior to June 30, 2012.  This will keep the Board of Education in compliance with the new state requirements.  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mr. Wiley, the board members voted unanimously to approve this recommendation.
BOARD OF EDUCATION RETREAT:  Recommendation was made for the Board of Education Retreat to be held on January 26, 2012 at Shadow Oak Plantation in Nashville Georgia.  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mrs. Revels, the board members voted unanimously to approve this recommendation.

BUDGET UPDATE:  Mr. Heard presented the budget update.  This was for information only.

APPROVAL OF OVER NIGHT FIELD TRIPS:  On a motion by Mr. Wiley, seconded by Mrs. Griffin, the board members voted unanimously to approve the following over night field trips:

· Theatre Wing - Statesboro, GA - October 13 - 17, 2011

· Y-Club - Atlanta, GA - November 20 - 22, 2011

RECOMMENDATION OF PERSONNEL:  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mrs. Durden, the board members voted unanimously to approve the following:

APPOINTMENTS:
Brenda Moore

-
CTAE Director (49%) - Cook High School (replacement)

Anthony Gill

-
Migrant Paraprofessional - Cook Primary School 





 (replacement)

Tony Parker

-
Full Time Bus Driver from Sub Driver - Transportation





 (replacement)

Allison Edwards
-
Nurse - Cook High School (replacement)

RESIGNATION:
James Spencer

-
Full Time Bus Driver - Transportation

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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Chairman

